
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

The Most Holy Trinity Solemnity, May 30, 2021 

Dear Parishioners,   

 

 With the celebration of the Solemnity of Pentecost, the Church has re-
sumed to “Ordinary Time” in our liturgical calendar.  As previously discussed,  
“ordinary time” is that time in the Church calendar when no particular moment or 
aspect of the Christian mystery is celebrated.  Now there are two phases of this 
“ordinary time,” a shorter one in winter between the season of Christmas and the 
season of Lent.  With Pentecost, we enter into the longer phase through the sum-
mer and fall between the seasons of Easter and the season of Advent.  The color 
for all “ordinary time” is green, a sign of hope and new life.  However, just when 
I share this with you, you will find the priest wearing white vestments and not 
celebrating the Sundays of “Ordinary time.”  This is because the next two Sun-
days, we celebrate two differing Solemnities in the mystery of our faith, namely 
the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity (our celebration this weekend) and the 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (our celebration next 
weekend).  Then finally on June 13th, we return to the 11th Sunday in Ordinary 
time.  But as a reminder, the weekday liturgies when not celebrating a saint will 
be the days of Ordinary time.   
 On this Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity, we celebrate the most funda-
mental mystery of our faith, namely, that in God, there are three Divine Persons, 
the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit.  How they fit together, we will never un-
derstand as we will never comprehend how God can be one Divine Being even 
though there are three Persons, distinct, equal and yet one God.  There are not 
three separate intelligences or wills in the one God.  When one Person of the 
Trinity acts, the other two Persons also act.  Each Person is distinct but does not 
act separately from the others.  God is one, a community in unity.  And into this 
community are we drawn to live, also a community in unity with each other.  To 
the extent that we live in this type of love, to that extent are we getting a little 
glimpse of what awaits us in heaven.  In that simple sign of the cross comes a rich 
tradition and proclamation of mystery as we pray and worship,  “in the name of 
the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  Amen.”   Suffice it to say, our 
Triune God is a mystery to be lived and celebrated but never understood.   
 This Monday, May 31st, is Memorial Day.  As is the custom here in 
Quincy, we will have only one Mass that day and that Mass will be celebrated at 
Calvary Cemetery at 9:00 a.m.   St. Peter’s is in charge of the liturgy this year so 
I’m encouraging our parishioners to come and celebrate, bringing your blankets 
and/or lawn chairs and praying for all the deceased buried in our cemeteries as 
well as all those who gave their lives in the service of our country.  If the weather 
is inclement, then we will move this Mass back to St. Peter Church.  Let’s pray 
for good weather as we missed this celebration last year because of the virus. 
 I remind you that between now and sometime in July we will have to 
make our way through the closure of Maine Street.  To access our parking lot in 
the front of the Church or behind the school, please make use of the Madison 
Park Street from 24th.  Unfortunately we will not be able to use the other parking 
lots near the cafeteria, Seton Hall, or behind the rectory.  Please be patient.   

Next Meeting       
 

FOUND 
TBD - This Fall 

6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
  

Wear a mask and social distance.  
All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome. 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Announced 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt or pick one up that night!   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
May 31-June 6, 2021 

 

31. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Mass at Calvary  
   Cemetery at 9:00 a.m. 
1. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dale Craven 
2. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   John Howell (living) 
3. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Jim Gibson 
4. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   All The Poor Souls 
5. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Amy Howell (living) 
5. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
6. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dee Burnham 
6. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Dr. Robert Murphy 
6. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
  Ron & Zakery Haubrich 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 
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Week of May 30, 2021 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

 
 
 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE  
SUMMER HOURS 

 
The school office will be open from 
9:00am-2:00pm on Wednesdays 

during the month of June! 
   
 

Enjoy the Summer! 

 

6th GRADE TEACHING  

POSITION OPEN  

at  

ST. PETER SCHOOL 

 

St. Peter School is accepting 

applications for a 6th grade 

teaching position for the  

2021-2022 school year.   

Qualified applicants should hold 

an Illinois Professional  

Educator’s license.  Qualified 
applicants should send a cover 

letter, resume, and references to 

Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh, 2500 

Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301 

        

Ann Anderson Memorial Nursing Scholarship 
   St. Peter’s Social Concerns has established the Ann An-
derson Memorial Nursing Scholarship through Quincy Uni-
versity. This scholarship is in memory of Social Concerns 
member Ann Anderson and will provide financial assistance 
to a student pursuing a degree in nursing. Special consider-
ation will be given to those students with financial need and 
strong academic performance. Please contact QU for more 
information on the scholarship. If you would like to contrib-
ute to continued funding, contact Sharon at 217-224-5169. 
 

St. Francis Parish Picnic 
   The St. Francis Parish Picnic will be held this year on    
Saturday, June 12th from 5:00-12:00.  Live music will be 
presented from the Heidelberg German Band and Blacktop 
South.  The Quincy Notre Dame Mega Raffle Drawing will 
also take place.  Come on out with your friends and family.    
 

St. Francis Women’s Saints Study  
Tuesday, June 1 at 7:00 pm, Women of all ages: Please join 
us for an introductory meeting at the St. Francis parish hall. 
Appetizers provided. All are welcome to join in this commu-
nity striving for virtue while looking to the example of great 
saints. St Elizabeth of the Trinity will be the focus of our first 
book study. The women’s saints study will meet the first 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm.  
RSVP is welcome. Bring a friend!  
Karen Weiman 217-242-5513 or Kelli Lunt 217-617-1566 
 

QMG Free Sports Physicals 
   QMG will be offering FREE Sports Physicals on Wednes-
day, June 16 and Tuesday, July 27 at 5:30 – 8:30pm. Ap-
pointment required. Call 217-222-6550 x3282 to schedule.  
More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports. 
 

WCU Spaghetti Luncheon 
  Western Catholic Union is sponsoring a spaghetti luncheon 
on Tuesday, June 1, 2021, 11:00 am to 1:00 pm. Cost is $6 
for spaghetti, salad, garlic bread, and drinks. Carry outs are 
available. Proceeds to benefit Catholic education. 
 

St. Dominic Junefest 
   2021 Junefest will be held Sunday, June 6th, at St. Domi-
nic School, 4100 Columbus Road, Quincy IL. Junefest be-
gins with Mass at 1:00 p.m. in the school gym. 2:00 –2:15 
is the opening ceremony.  50/50 drawing will take place at 
the end of the event which is 8:00 p.m.  There will be a car 
show, corn hole tournament, food, drinks, games and activi-
ties, basket raffle and more. 

 

Calling All Foster Parents 
   Calling all current and former foster parents:  Our parish, 
in partnership with Chaddock, would love to connect with 
you to learn about your journey and needs while fostering to 
best serve you and others within the Catholic Church.  We 
have a few questions we would email you which you could 
answer when convenient.  Please call/text Cathy Gill at 217-
740-7094 or email at cahasens@hotmail.com to partici-
pate.  Thank you.  
 

QND Summer Cheer Camp 
Save The Date:  July 26-29, 2021  6:00pm-8:00pm 
QND Summer Cheer Camp 
3 years old to 8th grade 
“Happiness isn’t something you put inside, it’s already 
there. Sometimes you just need a little QND Cheer to find it” 

Baptisms 
Penelope Eleanor Josephine Brumbaugh, daughter of Tyler & 
Pilar (Yates) Brumbaugh, and Thomas Michael DiSalvo, son of 
Michael & Torie (Selsor) DiSalvo, were made children of God 
through the reception of the sacrament of Baptism on Sunday, 
May 23, 2021. 

 

Memorial Day Mass 
   Memorial Day Mass will be held at the Chapel in Calvary Cem-
etery on Monday May 31, 2021 at 9:00am. St. Peter will be 
hosting this year. In case of rain the service will be held at St 
Peter. Please bring your own chair if possible. There will not be 
an 8:00am Mass that morning at St. Peter. 
 

Parish Office Closed Monday 
   The Parish Office will be closed Monday, May 31st.  
 

Thursday Morning Mass Time Changing 
   Starting June 3rd, Thursday morning Mass time will be chang-
ing back to 8:00am.  
 

Maine Street Closures 
   Maine street is closed just east of our lower parking lot all the 
way to 30th street. You will have to enter from 24th, 25th or 
possibly 27th Street and Maine or through the park road. The 
remaining section of Maine will be closed after May 26th.  

 

Social Concerns 5th Sunday Collection 
   May 29 & 30 is the Fifth Sunday collection for the Social Con-
cerns Committee.  Please consider making a donation to help 
support our community. Thank you for your generosity! 

 

Social Concerns 1st Sunday Collection 
   Social Concerns will be collecting toilet paper, laundry deter-
gent, dish soap, body wash and feminine products next week-
end, June 5-6 for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies of 
Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you in 
advance!  

 

Coffee & Donuts Next Sunday 
   Please join us next Sunday, June 6, after all Masses in the 
cafeteria for Coffee & Donuts.  
 

Calvary Cemetery Opening 
   Calvary cemetery has an opening for a seasonal grounds 
keeper on the trimming crew. Applicants will be needed up to 
four days a week and be able to get along with fellow workers. 
If interested please stop by the Office at Calvary Cemetery, 
1730 N. 18th to pick up or drop off applications. (No phone 
calls please)  
 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~John Meyer                  ~Isabella Benner   
~Mary Talken ~Jordyn Bockius  ~Lucy Miller 
~Sharon Zehnle    ~Alden Shipp  ~Al Mitten 
~Barb Duesterhaus ~Steve Sinnock  ~Mike Creek                   
~Penny Norton   ~Theresa Althoff   ~Ted Kemner            
~Kathy Schuckman          ~Jack Terford  ~Amy Seibert 
~Howard & Jo Buckley ~Norma Johnson  ~Julia Maas 
~Dorothy Davis ~Rose Hockgraver  ~Steve Hull   
~Bonnie Haubrich ~Anonymous ~Bryce Shank 
~Michelle Houston ~Valerie Ortbal  ~Larry Phillips             
~Cal Noelke ~Joe Sanders  ~Avery Cowick  
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     
 
 
 
 
  

 

CONGRATULATIONS CLASS OF 2021 
Welcome to Kindergarten! 

 
We congratulate the following students who graduated on May 20, 2021: 

AM Class: 
Thomas Bainbridge, Bentley Brock, Charlotte Cook, Eden Fimmen, Hale Hartley,  

Audrianna Howe, Nevin Howe, Quinn Lundberg, Gwenyth Norton, Catherine O’Neill,  
Beckam Peters, Gabriel Peterson, Nico Santora, Mary Scholz, Damian Shinn, Elle Ufkes, 

Georgia Voss,  & Aylah Willingham. 

PM Class: 
Ava Adair, Kori Bockius, Leo Breckenkamp, Ava Foster, Beckam Frericks, Rolen Frese, 

Corbin Genenbacher, Larkin Hickey, August Kendrick, Isabelle Koenig, Mason Markey,  

Leo Meyer, Lyla Meyer, Calvin Monteyne, Jude Phillips, Cal Rabe, Connor Tait, and  

Madelyn Vahle. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 

Mon. May 31:  Mass at Calvary Cemetery at 9:00am 

  NO 8:00am Mass 

  Parish Office Closed 
 

Tues. June 1:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Wed. June 2:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer 
      Room 
   

Thurs. June 3:   
 

Fri. June 4:   
 

Sat. June 5: Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
 

Sun. June 6:  Coffee & Donuts after all Masses 
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Parish in Action 

Fr. Leo’s column continued…. 

 

 Besides being Memorial Day, this Monday, May 
31st, is also my 46th anniversary of being ordained to 
serve the Church here in the Diocese of Springfield in 
Illinois.  Please continue to pray for me as I do for you.  
I thank God daily for the richness of grace that so many 
of you have been for me, adding so much to my life as a 
priest and a person.  So thank you for being a great par-
ish for me to serve. 
 During the summer months, we are planning to 
take a few minutes out of each Mass to highlight a min-
istry that is happening in our parish.  These highlights 
will be presented by parishioners involved in them.  I 
hope that you find these enlightening, reflecting a parish 
that is alive and growing.  I am so proud of this parish 
and how they have accepted their roles in stewardship.  
May God continue to bless and watch over us. 
 Little by little, we are returning to normalcy in 
our celebration.  In June, I hope to begin again the 
presentation of the gifts after the Creed.  We also are 
opening up the two other sections of the Church while 
retaining the very sides for those who want to social dis-
tance themselves. 
 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  A small child 
asked his mother,  “how come men don’t ever go to 
heaven?”   
The mother responded, “Of course men go to heaven. 
Why do you ask that?” 

The small child stated, “because all the angels I’ve ever 
seen don’t have whiskers.” 

His mother stated wisely, “Oh well, that’s because most 
men get to heaven by a close 
shave.”   Might show this one 
to Fr. Pawel.  (ha ha) 

 
—Masses— 

 

No Sign Up required for Any Masses 
 

 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekends 

   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 
 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Catholic Cemetery: $200.00      
Retired Diocesan Priests: $2187.00 

 
  

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 

 
Collected: $300.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 May 23 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $836.30 $22,902.21 

Regular Collections $15,320.70 $1,397,256.37 

Annual School Fund  $3,520.00 $350,465.35 

Holy Days  $56,227.00 

Totals $19,677.00 $1,826,850.93 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,504,000.00 

Difference ($12,323.00) $322,850.93 

Save the Date for the 11th Annual St. Peter Parish Picnic 
Saturday, August 28th, 2021, 5:00 p.m.—12:00 a.m. 
Main Raffle, 50/50, Silent Auction & Basket Raffle 

Live Entertainment: “Brushville” (8:00 p.m.-Midnight) 
Food, Drinks, Snacks, Games for All Ages 

 Come out and enjoy the evening with family and friends! 
*subject to COVID restrictions 

An Invitation to College Graduates: 
 

   We would like to recognize parishioners who are graduating from college this spring. Information will be 
printed in the June 6 bulletin. To be included, please legibly complete the info. below and return it to the 
Parish Office by Monday, May 31.   Or email this information to church@cospq.org. Thank you! 

 
 

Name of Graduate:  __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Degree Received / Major:  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
Name of College:  ____________________________________________________________________ 

  Soup and a Smile 
     Soup and a Smile is up and going, providing yummy soup, a prayer, and a smile 
to homebound parishioners, those grieving for a loved one, or someone recovering 
from an illness, surgery, or birth of a new baby. If you are unable to make soup at 
this time but would like to help keep this ministry going with a small financial donation, you can contribute 
in the collection or drop off at the church office. Just mark your donation for Soup and a Smile! If you know 
someone who would benefit from this great ministry, please text or call, Carol Rolves 217-257-5851 or 
Kathy Schwartz 217-779-2824. We don’t want to miss anyone who could use a little encouragement (and 
some delicious soup)! 

“Everybody Wins” Mega Raffle Tickets for the 2021 Drawings 
   There will be six “Fantastic Friday Early Bird” Drawings. Two $500 cash prizes will be awarded on May 
21, May 28, and June 4. The winners will be announced live on Y101 at 8:10 a.m. The remaining 35 
“Mega Drawing” cash prizes, including the top three prizes mentioned above, will take place at the St. 
Francis Parish Picnic on Saturday, June 12, starting at 7:00 p.m.    Proceeds from the “Everybody Wins” 
Mega Raffle are shared equally between the QCES and QND Foundations, and provide increased tuition 
assistance for QCES K – 8 students, as well as additional tuition assistance and technology upgrades for 
QND students. Quincy’s five Catholic schools will also benefit from the $40,000 “Ticket Give Back” pro-
gram. All ticket sales are final and non-refundable. You need not be present to win.  

Updates for Email Addresses 
   We have been trying to stay connected to you in various ways.  If you have e-mail and have not received 
e-mails from us recently, we may not have your e-mail address or perhaps not the correct one.  Now more 
than ever it is important that we have this up-to-date for you.  If you have not received e-mails from us re-
cently, please e-mail Lyn Strieker and let her know at L.STRIEKER@COSPQ.ORG.  If your address or phone 
number(s) (home or cell) has changed, you can include that as well. 


